
Crock Pot Sweet Potato Soup

I’ve always been a fan of our grill… really, for two reasons.
1. In the summertime, it’s a great way to eat healthy and not
heat up the kitchen and 2. when we grill, my husband is
usually the one cooking!  Since it’s been such a mild winter,
we’ve been taking advantage of the unseasonably warm evenings
and grilling our food. But since local produce isn’t as
plentiful in January, I’ve been getting creative.

So I’ve been grilling sweet potatoes. Sure, they get their
glory at Thanksgiving when they are smothered and covered by
marshmallows or syrup or sugar. Sometimes they even make a
repeat performance at Christmas or Easter or Passover, but my
new absolute favorite way to eat a sweet potato is by grilling

it to perfection.

It’s so easy, let me tell you the few easy steps… Wash your
sweet potatoes. Poke fork holes all over. Wrap sweet potato in
aluminum foil. Grill on med-high heat for one hour, turning
the sweet potato halfway through. That’s it! When the sweet
vibrant goodness is done, it will be easy to squeeze the flesh
with tongs. Please be cautious though, sometimes the sweet
juices will run out of the foil (and I don’t want you to get
burned).

So a couple nights ago, I grilled five sweet potatoes. I
figured we would eat the leftovers so I made a couple extra.
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And these extra potatoes became the inspiration for tonight’s
new recipe! With a few ingredients I already had on hand, I
was able to literally “whip together” this amazing meal. This
crock pot sweet potato soup is thick and hearty and even
though soup might not be fresh and exciting for a winter meal,
adding  in  the  flavor  from  the  grill  really  makes  a
difference.  

2 medium sweet potatoes, already cooked in grill or oven,
cooled and then skinned

3 c. chicken broth

1/2 c. caramelized onions

1/4 t. nutmeg

1/4 t. chili powder

1/4 t. celery seed

1/4 t. curry powder

1 clove garlic, minced

1/2 c. heavy cream

Put  all  ingredients  (except  heavy  cream)  in  crock  pot,
stir and then cook on low for 3-4 hours. Use a hand blender
and puree mixture until smooth, then stir in heavy cream.
Serve hot with a tiny sprinkle of nutmeg or curry on top.
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